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Dear Netball SA Members,

As you would likely know, in April of 2024, South Australian Premier Peter Malinauskas announced a $92
million redevelopment of the aging netball stadium at Mile End.

This incredible news will allow the venue to become a brand new home of netball for South Australia, giving
our community the facility it deserves.

A redevelopment of this size will have an impact on the competitions and events held at the stadium and
Netball SA is currently working with the Office for Recreation, Sport and Racing (ORSR) to ensure the least
possible disruption.

We are committed to delivering our summer of netball for 2025/26 and are working with ORSR to secure
alternative venues for key competitions, including our Hospital Research Foundation Group Premier League.

Following the completion of the Adelaide Metropolitan Netball Division (AMND) competition in September
2025, work will commence on upgrading the 26 outdoor courts.

The process is underway to finalise a builder for the project and following this, timeframes around the
redevelopment of the indoor courts will be confirmed.

As a priority, Netball SA has been working with ORSR and the City Night Division (CND) community to relocate
the competition.

Thank you to the 1,200+ participants who responded to the survey - we have been pleased to receive
overwhelming feedback. The desire to continue playing has been clear and you can expect an update on the
2025/26 CND competition by 30 June for our CND community.

In addition, we are working on alternatives for our other summer competitions, including Masters and the
Men’s and Mixed leagues.

We will continue to provide updates to key stakeholders and our netball community as much as possible as
we navigate this major project.

We acknowledge and appreciate the impact this will have on our wider community, but we’re so excited to
create a world-class facility for our future generations of netballers.
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